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Commodore 

Hello Navy Yacht Club!  
October has zipped by very quickly and we are headed into the Holidays Season starting this month with 
Thanksgiving.  Before you know it, this year will be gone.  This past month we celebrated Octoberfest and 
had a Halloween Pot-Luck, all in good weather except for the high winds in the foothill and mountains, which 
again caused several fires.  Thank God for our great firefighters for the great work they do protecting lives 
and homes.   
This next month, we have our Annual Dinner Meeting on November 9, where we thank our members and 
staff for the jobs they have done over the past year and also introduce the new officers and Board for next 
year.  This year we are having entertainment and dancing following the presentations.  Soooo,    I hope you 
can join us in what promises to be a great event. 
Also, I would like to let you all know that the new NYCLB directory is complete and we should have copies 
available at the General Meeting, November 9, 2019.  One for each member.  In addition, we have been ad-
vised by the Marine department that parking passes will again be made available to our paid members who 
do not have Alamitos Bay or Shoreline parking passes. These will be passed out to the appropriate members 
after payment of next year’s dues. 
Now I would like to take this time to remind everyone of the changes the Board has made this past year in 
regard to the Friday Pot-lucks:    
It is the practice of the club to host pot-luck dinners, typically on Friday evenings. 
 a. Members are encouraged to bring appetizers, entrees, salad or dessert to share for 6 to 8.  
 b. If no food is brought to share, you are not allowed to partake in the sharing of food. 

c. After pot-lucks and/or events, please take your leftovers with you.  Do not put food in the    refrig-
erator for others to throw out. 
d. Members may bring their own beverages (alcoholic and non-alcoholic) to pot-lucks. 

This change was needed after more people were wanting to pay $5.00 instead of bringing food.  And that 
resulted in not nearly enough food for those attending.  Pot-lucks were originated with the intent that all in 
attendance would bring food to share. 
Don’t let this scare you off, our Friday Pot-lucks are still well attended and I hope our good weather contin-
ues to co-operate. 
Till next month, I look forward to seeing you around the Club. 
 
Steve Stanec 
Commodore 
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Vice Commodore 

Polly Mullen 

Hello Navy Yacht Club! 
 
Well, here we are in November. The holiday season is here and summer, despite the  90-degree days recent-
ly, is on it’s way out. 
 
The Oktoberfest event went well.  The winner of the costume party was Ashlyn, the Brasher’ s granddaugh-
ter and I heard she entertained everyone with the Chicken Dance!  I would like to thank the Brashers and 
the Wheelers for hosting this shindig!  
 
Last Friday, Oct 25th was our Halloween Potluck.  Always lots of fun! This will come out after the potluck so 
hope you all read your email announcements and showed up in costume! 
 
Well, we are almost done for the year.  We have our Annual General Meeting on Nov. 9th at the Seal Beach 
Yacht Club hosted by Steve and Marie Stanec, with a great dinner and dancing to follow.  Our new Board of 
Directors will be announced and introduced.   
 
December 14th is the Christmas Boat Parade, always a big event, so plan ahead to be there. This year we 
will have the Club and Bar open for all to come watch the parade.  No cost to you, just bring your dinner, 
blankets and/or chairs and come watch the parade.  All are welcome.  The Bar is open, so Hosted Bar Rules 
will apply.  You can bring your own wine, but a $5.00 corkage fee will be required. We will have set our 
clocks back by then, so it will be getting dark earlier.  Club will be open about 4 so you can eat and be Merry 
before the parade. 
 
Have a very Happy and safe Thanksgiving!  Give thanks and be grateful for all you have and are able to do! 
 
Always my best, 
Polly Mullen 
Vice Commodore 
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Rear Commodore 

Rodney Coomber 

Dear fellow members,  

We are heading down the home stretch of this year’s activities and there is still so much to do.  We have 

received 4 more applications to join Navy Yacht Club…. GO NAVY…. 

Adam Jung active service U.S. Air Force 

Steve Lesse, Retired U.S. Navy 

George Miller, Retired U.S. Navy 

Ty Nelson, U.S. Army, Active duty 

I do think we are becoming the envy of the yachting community.  I love it. 

I will let the other officers talk about the events on tap for November. 

Speaking of the other officers and Directors, they have all done outstanding jobs on behalf of the          

membership.  When you see any of them let them know what you think about their efforts and how much 

you appreciate them.  It is not all wine and roses in these leadership posts, holding meetings, making deep 

thought decisions, writing reports, etc.  We do it because we want to give something back to the club 

where we have had so much joy and friendship. It helps and strengthens our desire to do a better job when 

we receive a pat on the back and a “thank you”.  I hope that in future years you will feel the same way too. 

See you at the next fun event 

Fair winds and calm seas. 

Rodney Coomber 

Rear Commodore 
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Jr. Staff Commodore 

Becky Martinez 

Ahoy Mates, 
  
Thank you to those that voted and returned your ballot in the stamped self-addressed envelope by  the 
November 1st deadline. 
 
Ballot results will be announced at the November 9th Annual Meeting. Hope to see many of you in 
attendance. 
  
Sincerely, 
Becky Martinez 
Jr. Staff Commodore 
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Oktoberfest 2019 
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Costume Contest! 
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Race Committee Chair 

Heinz Butner 

Navy YC Long Beach racing is over for the 2019 calendar year.  Our race, the Navy Day Regatta was        
conducted this past Saturday, 19 October. We had a good turnout for this two-race day.  Thirteen boats 
were entered in three classes.  The first race was a short windward / leeward race with a downwind finish. 
The second race was a 8.7 K mile race with an inside finish at the club. 
 
In the PHRF “A” fleet we had five boats.  Flaquita finished first in both races, second in both races was the 
NYCLB’s Raptor, third (again in both races) was the Shock 35, Whiplash, fourth was Dos Amigos (both rac-
es) and in fifth was Gator sailing with all their friends and family in memory of Gator’s long time skipper 
Todd Wheatley.  Todd passed the Monday prior to this race. 
 
In the PHRF “B” fleet it was Syndicate in first with a (1,1), NYCLB’s Renegade was second with a (2,2),     
followed by Love & War (3,4) and Bilbo Baggins (3,4). 
 
In the “C” fleet; in first was One More Time wining both races.  Swell Lover was in second with seconds in 
both races.  Fiat Lux and Bellissima were third and fourth. 
 
The turnout for the after-race Tacos by Becky was excellent.  Trophies from our race sponsors Bahia      
Marine and Spice Girls were presented after a moment of silence to honor Todd Wheatley.  The great 
crowd enjoyed the light wind sea stories, the tacos, and some adult beverages.  The club made a nice 
profit too! 
 
Our PRO, Tony also presented the trophies from the Long Beach Harbor High Point Series. 
First place was Syndicate, followed by Fiat Lux and Dos Amigos. 
 
Tuesday’s Salty Sailors sailing continues - we will sail year-round. If you don’t have a sailing vessel just 
bring yourself, bring you friends and family – there is always a skipper in need of crew. We meet at the 
club any Tuesday at 11:30. The club website has the most recent NYCLB Senior Salty Sailors course chart.  
Gather up your friends and family and join us.  
 
 
 
                                                Continued on next page. 
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The Tuesday SS results follow:  
 
Tuesday 1 October: On this Salty Sailor’s race we had five boats on course # 56. a 6.3-mile cruise. The wind 
ranged from 6.5 to 11.0 knots. 
 
Our first leg was a tight reach to the Anaheim Bay Channel Buoy "2" for a look at the lobster pots and kelp 
surrounding the oil platform Esther. From there we head off on a reach across the bay to Mark 34 for a look 
at the Belmont Pier. Our next leg was a beat back to Mark 38 on the southeast side of Island Chaffee and 
then off to the finish at the Alamitos Bay A Buoy. 
 
In first place, Shadowfax followed by Green Dragon, Raptor, Macs and Lucky Boy. 
 
Tuesday 8 October: On this Tuesday we had five boats on course # 52, a 6.5-mile cruise. The wind was in a 
range from 5.0 to 10.0 knots. 
Our first leg was a beat out to the east end of the wall taking Mark 31 to starboard, and dodging kelp in the 
process, from there we head off on a reach across the bay to the Belmont Pool at Mark 39, again to star-
board. The next leg found us paralleling the beach on a broad reach as we head to Mark 32, again rounding 
to starboard, then we headed off on a beat to the finish at Mark 38. All-in-all a fun afternoon sail. 
 
In first place, Raptor followed by Shadowfax, Swell Lover, Macs and Lucky Boy. 
 
Tuesday 15 October:  This Tuesday we had six boats on course # 7, a 7.2-mile cruise of the harbor. The wind 
ranged from 5.0 to 13.5 knots. 
 
The first leg was a beat out to the east end of the breakwater taking Mark 31 to starboard, the beat contin-
ued as we headed west along the wall towards Queens Gate taking Mark 36 to starboard (see how this is 
setting up). The next leg found us on a reach towards Island Grissom, taking Mark 39 to starboard and then 
running the beach on a tight reach to Mark 32 again to starboard and the finish at the virtual A Buoy. Just a 
delightful afternoon sail with our sailing friends. Oh, and John Setchell, on Windfall, was able to join us after 
a year hiatus.  
 
In first place Raptor followed by Windfall, Shadowfax, Windhaven, Swell Lover, and Lucky Boy. 
 
Tuesday 22 October:  On this Tuesday we had seven boats on course # 20, a 7.8-mile cruise of the harbor. 
The wind ranged from 5.0 to 16.5 knots. 
 
Our first leg was a beat out to the west end of the breakwater taking Mark 36 to starboard, the next leg was 
a run to Mark 27, the Long Beach center channel R2 Buoy, from there we head off on a downwind run       
towards the Belmont Pier, rounding Mark 34, to starboard. Our next leg paralleled the beach on our way to 
Mark 32, from there we headed out on a beat to the east side of Island Chaffee rounding Mark 38 to port 
and off on reach to the finish at the Alamitos Bay A Buoy.  
 
In first place Lucky Boy, followed closely by Shadowfax, Swell Lover, Windhaven, Love and War, Macs and 
new to the fleet SLainte. 
 
Heinz Butber 
R/C Chair 
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Fleet Captain 

   

Marie Stanec 

Ahoy members! 
 

Hoping to see you all November 9th at the General Meeting. 
 
Wishing everyone a Blessed and Happy Thanksgiving to you and your families. 
 
Thank you. 
 
Sincerely 
Marie Stanec 
Cell: (626) 833-5977 
Email: mpstanec@gmail.com 
Fleet Captain 

mailto:mpstanec@gmail.com
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Funniest Costume:  Patty Wood 

Best Overall Costume:  David Acevedo 

Most Original:  Laura Farmer 

Sexiest Costume Colleen Taylor Best Couple: Joyce & Rodney Coomer Scariest Costume: Brenda Cuzzi 

Halloween 2019 at NYCLB 
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NYCLB’s Halloween 2019 
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Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

1 

 

2 3 4 5 6 Pot-Luck  -     

Burn Your Own  - 

Share a dish  

7 

8 9 10 Salty Sailors’ 

Race 

11 Board Mtg 12 13 Pot-Luck  -   

New Members   

Presentation 

14 Naples  Boat 

Parade 

15 

 
 

16 17 Salty Sailors’ 

Race 

18 19 20  Pot-Luck    

Prospective Members 

 

21 

22 23 24 Salty Sailors’ 

Race 

25 26 27 Pot-Luck           

 

28 

29 30 31 Salty Sailors’ 

Race 

      

Dec 2019 

  Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

     1 Pot-Luck  - Burn 

Your Own -           

Share a dish 

2 

3 4  5 Salty Sailors’ 

Race 

6 7 8 Pot-Luck      

 New Members  

Presentation 

9 Annual Mtg at 

SlBYC 

10 11 12 Salty Sailors’ 

Race 

13 14 15 Pot-Luck       

Prospective Members 
 

16   

17 18 19 Salty Sailors’ 

Race 

20 21 22 Pot-Luck    

   
 

23 

24 25 

 

26 Salty Sailors’ 

Race 

27 

 

28 29 Pot-Luck    

 

30 

Nov 2019 
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2019 Flag Officers & Directors 
 

Commodore: Steve Stanec 
(909) 518-3377 

SRSTANEC@EARTHLINK.NET 
 

Vice Commodore: Polly Mullen 

(562) 760-9952 
POLLYAMULLEN@HOTMAIL.COM 

   
Rear Commodore: Rodney Coomber 

(714) 488-2064 
ANZAC1240@YAHOO.COM 

 
Jr. Staff Commodore: Becky Martinez 

(951) 236-8198 
RMART57979@AOL.COM 

 
Fleet Captain: Marie Stanec 

(626) 833-5977 

MPSTANEC@EARTHLINK.NET 
 

Directors: 
Robbi Nagashima 

Kenneth Overfield 

Cindy Ramirez 

Tony Rietdyk 

 

 

Staff 
 

Secretary                Sylvia Wheeler 
Treasurer               Sherrill Overfield 
Finance Committee Chair      Tommy Wheeler, S/C 
By Laws Committee Chair     Steve Stanec 
Opening Day             Becky Martinez, S/C 
Chaplain                Norie Martin 
Publicity Committee Chair      Rodney Coomber 
Historian                Brandi Kulakowski 
Social Committee Chair       Polly Mullen 
Bar Team Leads           Ken Overfield/Moti Cohen-Doron 
Ship’s Store              Robbi Nagashima 
Membership              Rodney Coomber 
Scuttlebutt               Sylvia Wheeler 
Yearbook/Directory          Marie Stanec 
Webmaster              Tony Rietdyk, S/C 
Long Range Planning        Steve Stanec, Tommy Wheeler, 
                     Bill Plumlee 
Charity Regatta            Joyce Jackson 
Port Captain              Tony Rietdyk, S/C 
Race Committee Chair       Heinz Butner 
Fleet Captain             Marie Stanec 
Audit                  Cindy Baker 
Quartermaster             Tony Rietdyk, S/C, Heinz Butner 
SCYA Delegates/Alternate     Tommy Wheeler S/C,  
                     Rodney Coomber 
ASPBYC Delegates/Alternate   Tony Rietdyk, S/C, Heinz Butner 
Sunshine Lady             Cathy Acevedo 
Events Permits             Manny Haro, Terry & Shirley Kyle 
 

Dates to Remember 

Scuttlebutt 

Dates to Remember 

• November 9  -  Annual Meeting & Awards Banquet 

• December 14  -  Naples Boat Parade  

• December 25  -  Christmas 

• December 31  -  New Year’s Eve 

 

 


